WESTOW
PARISH COUNCIL

Westow Parish Council Meeting – Wednesday 19th March 2025


Attendees: 
Helen Crews (Chair), Angela Fothergill (Clerk), Richard J Bannister (RJB), John Smith (JS). Pennie Hamer (PH)

Apologies
Elizabeth Shields (ES);Christine Smith (CS)

Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes from January’s were proposed and seconded as a correct record,

Matters Arising from Action Log

Posts on village green – PH had received an email from Peter Siswick suggesting that the posts on the village green go in deeper. After discussion it was thought that the posts did not want to be too deep as it was unsure if there are any electrical lines underneath and also if required the posts would need to be moved relatively easily.

RB to chase F E Edwards  re purchasing posts

Village notice board – A new noticeboard for the village had been discussed at the PCC meeting as we had previously looked at combining the Parish Council noticeboard with the PCC board. The PCC would send their proposals to the Parish Council for our consideration.

Clerks Update 
AF had been in contact with the Elections Dept at North Yorkshire to say that Geraldine Burton and Neil Johnson were no longer Councillors. The Notices of Vacancy must be displayed continuously until the 21/03/2025 AF would then receive an  email after this date to let her know whether the Proper Officer has received the required number of valid requests to trigger an election, or if the Parish Council may co-opt to fill the vacancies.

Budget and Finance
JS said that the Parish Council Account stood £2969.63 with the transparency fund being £265.92. The Village Hall Account stood at £3045.17p. 
JS said that some of the outside timber work under the window on the Village Hall had dropped out, he had pushed this back in but had noticed that the woodwork had started to rot.
The Village Hall money is for the upkeep of the Village Hall.

Planning Applications

No applications had been received since the last meeting.

Items from the Website

JS said that a few years ago a knapsack sprayer had been purchased for the Parish Council which was no longer required. PH said that she would possibly like the sprayer and asked if she could try it before she purchased it.

It has been decided that all future meetings will commence at 6.30 p.m. 

The meeting ended at 7.30  p.m

Next meeting Wednesday      7th May 2024 - AGM
